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MEMORANDUM JVM—2024—03 

29 July 2024 

TO: ALL PRINCIPAL INVESTIGATORS 

FROM: JACINTO BLAS V. MANTARING III, MD, MSC 
UPMREB Chair 

SUBJECT: Bill of Rights as a Health Research Participant 

Please be informed that the Philippine Health Research Ethics Board is enjoining the 
widespread dissemination of the PHREB Bill of Rights in Health Research, Studies, 
and Clinical Trials as a Health Research Participant. Mindful of its importance, the 
University of the Philippines Manila Research Ethics Board (UPMREB) advises all 
researchers to incorporate the Bill of Rights in the recruitment and informed consent 
processes, which will be included in subsequent UPMREB assessments. The current 
version is available only in English, accessible online from the PHREB website 
hXps://ethics.healthresearch.ph/ and aXached to this memorandum for reference. 
Corresponding translations to be used in specific research procedures will be 
reviewed on a case-to-case basis.  

For the information and guidance of all concerned. 
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